
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 10/27/2021  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: REP Grant acceptance for 2021-2023 FY  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I have a contract between the Radiological Emergency Preparedness program that the City and 
the Fire Department participates in every year. I am asking for you approval to sign the contract 
to extend our participation another two years.  
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


